
 
 

 

Claire Griffiths 
Development Services Manager 
Redcar & Cleveland Borough Council 
 
 
 
Your Reference:  R/2019/0331/SCP 
Our reference: 10045754 
 
 
 
Dear Ms Griffiths 
 
MOD Safeguarding – SITE OUTSIDE SAFEGUARDING AREA 
 
Proposal: Port based development for the offshore Marine  energy sector (Offshore wind 

turbines) 
 
Location: Land at South Bank, South Bank Wharf,  
 
Grid Ref:  
 
Planning Ref:  
 
Thank you for consulting Defence Infrastructure Organisation (DIO) on the above proposed 
development. This application relates to a site outside of Ministry of Defence (MOD) statutory 
safeguarding areas. We can therefore confirm that the MOD has no safeguarding objections to this 
proposal.  

 
Whilst we have no safeguarding objections to this application, the height of the development will 
necessitate that aeronautical charts and mapping records are amended. Defence Infrastructure 
Organisation (DIO) Safeguarding therefore requests that, as a condition of any planning 
permission granted, the developer must notify UK DVOF & Powerlines at the Defence Geographic 
Centre with the following information prior to the commencement of development. 
 
a. Precise location of cranes within the development. 
b. Date of commencement of construction. 
c. Date of completion of construction. 
d. The height above ground level of the tallest structure. 
e. The maximum extension height of any construction equipment. 
f. Details of aviation warning lighting fitted to the structure(s)  
 
You can e-mail this information to the Defence Geographic Centre to dvof@mod.gov.uk, or post it 
to: 
 
D-UKDVOF & Power Lines 

Geospatial Air Information Team 

Defence Geographic Centre 

Safeguarding Department 
Statutory & Offshore 
 
Defence Infrastructure Organisation 
Kingston Road 
Sutton Coldfield 
West Midlands 
B75 7RL 
 
Tel: 07970 171 309 
E-mail: DIO-safeguarding-statutory@mod.gov.uk 

www.mod.uk/DIO 
 

13 June 2019 
 

mailto:DIO-safeguarding-statutory@mod.gov.uk


 

 

DGIA 
Elmwood Avenue 
Feltham 
Middlesex 
TW13 7AH 
 
I trust this adequately explains our position on this matter, however should you have any 
questions regarding this matter please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 

 
Debi Parker 
Safeguarding Assistant 


